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Office of the Governor 
160 State Capitol 
900 Court Street 
Salem, OR 97301-4047

Governor Brown and Legislative Leaders, 

As researchers, scientists, and Oregonians we write to encourage your full support of the University 
of Oregon’s request for capital funding for the Phil and Penny Knight Campus for Accelerating 
Scientific Impact. 

We are all excited by the University of Oregon’s plans to build new science facilities and endow as 
many as 30 principal investigators. The impact that this investment will have on the research stature 
and capacity of the state is immense, including the potential to benefit researchers across the state 
(including us). 

There is often dialogue in the public arena about the competition between Oregon’s public 
universities; however, any serious investigation of this issue quickly dispels this notion. Significant 
collaborative efforts are routine among researchers at UO, OHSU, OSU and PSU. For example, 
analysis shows that 64 peer-reviewed publications have recently been authored jointly by UO and 
OHSU faculty. Likewise, the UO and OSU have partnered together to create the multimillion dollar 
NSF funded Center for Sustainable Materials Chemistry. Similar examples exist for all of the research 
institutions across the state. In fact, discoveries with the greatest scientific and social impact are only 
achievable when researchers from one institution or discipline share ideas, information, and data with 
others who can build on that work or enhance our current understanding of the world. 

It is this type of cross-disciplinary and collaborative research that will flourish with the opening of the 
new UO Science Campus facilities. The collaborative work expected at the UO Science Campus will 
have direct impact on the entire State of Oregon. 

Federal research activity generated by UO Science Campus faculty could generate a 30 percent 
increase in funding at the UO alone. We also believe that bringing these new faculty to Oregon will 
benefit other public universities’ efforts to secure funding from both industry and federal agencies. It 
is clear that in the future, funding opportunities will rely more and more on regional solutions and 
partnerships. Overall, this initiative will deliver a high return on investment for us all.

At a time when federal investments in scientific research are in question, the Legislature’s investment 
in the work at the University of Oregon will lay a bold claim on how the State of Oregon embraces 
science and its ability to impact human health and the environment. It will help our entire higher 
education system grow stronger and attract new research and entrepreneurial talent to our state.

As you work to finalize the state budget, please consider the unique financial tool you have in bonding 
to invest in this capital project. Your investment will pave the way to new research opportunities 
across our universities and new economic opportunities across our state. This initiative will transform 
our state and build on Oregon’s legacy of innovation. 

Please support and invest in this project.   

Sincerely, 

1585 E 13th Avenue, Eugene, OR 97403
541-346-1000  uoregon.edu

An equal-opportunity, affirmative-action institution committed to cultural diversity and compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act



Steven L. Jacques, Professor of Biomedical Engineering & Dermatology, OHSU

Kevin Wright, Assistant Professor, Vollum Institute, OHSU

Daniel Marks, Professor of Pediatric Endocrinology, OHSU

H. Scott Stadler, Associate Professor of Molecular and Medical Genetics, OHSU

John V. Brigande, Associate Professor of Otolaryngology; and Cell, Development, & Cancer Biology, OHSU

Gary L. Westbook, Senior Scientist, Vollum Institute and Dixon Professor of Neurology, OHSU 

Michael Forte, Senior Scientist, Vollum Institute, OHSU

Craig Jahr, Senior Scientist, Vollum Institute, OHSU

John T. Williams, Senior Scientist, Vollum Institute, OHSU

Eric Gouaux, Senior Scientist, Vollum Institute, OHSU

Peter Barr-Gillespie, Associate Vice President for Basic Research, and Professor of Otolaryngology, OHSU

Henrique von Gersdorff, Senior Scientist, Vollum Institute, OHSU

Tianyi Mao, Assistant Scientist, Vollum Institute, OHSU

Haining Zhong, Scientist, Vollum Institute, OHSU

Anna Hunter, MD and Assistant Professor of Pediatrics, OHSU

Isabelle Baconguis, Assistant Scientist, Vollum Institute, OHSU

Thomas J. Sharpton, Assistant Professor of Microbiology and Statistics, OSU

Doug Keszler, Professor of Chemistry, Associate Dean for Research & Graduate Programs, OSU

Paul Cheong, Bert and Emelyn Associate Professor of Chemistry, OSU

Albrecht Jander, Associate Professor of Electrical & Computer Engineering, OSU

Pallavi Dhagat, Associate Professor of Electrical & Computer Engineering, OSU

Robert Tanguay, Distinguished Professor of Molecular Toxicology, OSU

Stacey Harper, Associate Professor of Environmental Engineering, OSU

Judy Giordan, Professor of Practice in Chemistry, OSU

Willie E. (Skip) Rochefort, Associate Professor of Chemical, Biological, & Environmental Engineering, OSU

Jeffrey Nason, Associate Professor of Chemical, Biological, & Environmental Engineering, OSU

Michelle Dolgos, Assistant Professor of Chemistry, OSU

Travis Walker, Associate Professor of Chemical, Biological, and Environmental Engineering, OSU

Karl F. Schilke, Assistant Professor of Chemical, Biological, and Environmental Engineering, OSU

Jason Podrabsky, Associate Vice President for Research, and Professor of Biology, PSU

Melissa Appleyard, Assoc. Dean Grad Prgm, & Ames Prof. in Management of Innovation & Technology, PSU

Radhika Reddy, Instructor of Biology and EXITO Research Enrichment Coordinator, PSU

Desiree Pacheco, Associate Professor in Management and Sustainability, PSU



Suzanne Estes, Associate Professor of Biology, PSU

Dirk Iwata-Reuyl, Professor and Department Chair of Chemistry, PSU

Reuben Simoyi, Professor of Chemistry, PSU

Steven Reichow, Assistant Professor of Chemistry, PSU

Andrea Goforth, Associate Professor of Chemistry, PSU

Robert Strongin, Professor of Chemistry, PSU

John Perona, Professor of Chemistry, PSU

David Peyton, Professor of Chemistry, PSU

David Stuart, Assistant Professor of Chemistry, PSU

Bradley A. Buckley, Associate Professor of Biology, PSU

Patrick Phillips, acting Executive Director of the Knight Campus, and Professor of Biology, UO

Bill Cresko, Associate Vice President for Research, and Professor of Biology, UO

Karen Guillemin, Professor of Biology, UO

Jim Hutchison, Associate Vice President for Research, and Professor of Chemistry & Biochemistry, UO

David Conover, Vice President for Research and Innovation, UO

Andrew Nelson, Associate Vice President for Innovation, and Associate Professor of Management, UO

Beth Stormshak, Knight Chair Professor – College of Ed, and Director of Prevention Science Institute, UO

Ulrich Mayr, Professor of Psychology, UO

Chris Doe, Professor of Biology, UO

Michael Raymer, Professor of Physics, UO

Yuan Xu, Professor of Mathematics, UO

Chris Sinclair, Associate Professor of Mathematics, UO

Leslie Leve, Professor and Associate Dean for Research and Faculty Development, UO

Brad Shelton, Senior Vice Provost for Budget & Strategy Planning, and Professor of Mathematics, UO

Ken Prehoda, Professor of Chemistry & Biochemistry, UO

Christopher T. Minson, Singer Professor of Human Physiology, UO

Hal Sadofsky, Division Dean for Natural Sciences, and Associate Professor of Mathematics, UO

Joe Sventek, Professor of Computer & Information Science, UO

Scott Pratt, Dean of Graduate School, and Professor of Philosophy, UO

Darren Johnson, Professor of Chemistry & Biochemistry, UO

Victoria De Rose, Professor of Chemistry & Biochemistry, UO

Philip A. Fisher, Professor of Psychology and Director of Clinical Training, UO

Laura Lee McIntyre, Professor of Special Education & Clinical Sciences, UO


